TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
MINUTES OF ACTION TAKEN AT THE WORKSHOP

MONDAY, MAY 8th, 2017

The Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled workshop on Monday, May 8th, 2017 at 7:30 PM, and went through their agenda list of matters for the Board meeting on Thursday.

All board members were present: Joseph Norton, Mary Weinberger, Linda Eurich, Mark D’Agostino  and Ryan Orton.

At the end of the meeting, Councilman D’Agostino made a motion for the Town Board to authorize the supervisor to advertise or seek personnel to maintain the Wednesday and Saturday hours, as previously approved by the Town Board, to accommodate residents so that they don’t have to take time off from work or who can’t otherwise come to the Town Hall during normal Clerk hours. The motion was seconded by Joseph Norton.  Discussion followed.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – no.
An additional motion was made by Mark D’Agostino as follows: Whereas State law dictates that the Town Board sets the hours for the second Deputy Clerk, and whereas, the Town Board passed a resolution establishing a Wednesday and Saturday schedule for the convenience of town residents who cannot take time off from work or who cannot always come to the Town Hall during normal Clerk hours, and whereas, it’s been admitted that the Deputy is not interested in working the hours directed by the Town Board, and that the Town Board needs to maintain the Wednesday and Saturday hours for the convenience of the residents;  then be it resolved that the 200 hours previously allocated to the second deputy be removed.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Norton.  The Town Clerk asked if these hours were strictly for the Wednesday and Saturday allocation, and explained that only 900 hours were budgeted for deputies, 100 less than last year, and was trying to be very careful using these hours.  Councilman D’Agostino responded that the 200 hours previously allocated to the second deputy be removed.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – no.

With no other business, the meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM.


________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

